
          
 

Village of Hoffman Estates 
Transportation and Engineering Division 

 

RESPONSES TO QUESTIONS REGARDING: 

 

REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS 

 

PHASE III – CONSTRUCTION INSPECTION 

ILLINOIS TRANSPORATATION ENHANCEMETN PROGRAM PROEJCT 

SHOE FACTORY ROAD BIKE PATH 

RELEASE DATE: MARCH 15, 2019 

DUE DATE:  APRIL 1, 2019 

 

Responses to questions received by the March 22, 2019, 5:00 pm deadline. 

 

1. “Does the Village have an Estimate of Cost with a list of expected pay items and quantities 

prepared?” 

Answer: A Phase I preliminary Estimate of Cost was prepared and is attached for reference.  The 

pre-final estimate has not been completed to date. 

2. “With a September 20th Letting, and an approved agreement sometime in November, will 

construction activity be held off until April 2020?” 

Answer:  Yes, construction is expected to start in spring 2020. 

3. “Does the Village have a projected timeline for construction?” 

Answer:  This project is targeting the September 20, 2019 construction letting to obligate funding 

before the end of the 2019 federal fiscal year on September 30, 2019.  We anticipate award and 

execution of the contract by mid to late November 2019, and we don’t expect the contractor to 

begin the work until the spring of 2020.  We anticipate construction beginning in March or April 

2020 and possibly extending through June 2020. 

4. “How many working days will be allotted in the Contract?” 

Answer:  At this time, the project estimate is 30-35 working days. 


